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2022 BUDGET REQUEST



CLERK 
CORE MISSION
Marriage & Passport Division: 

We serve the public with integrity, respect, and an 

unwavering commitment to providing exceptional 

customer service. We treat each marriage and 

passport applicant with respect and professionalism.

Council Clerk Division: 

We prepare and retain minutes, agendas, and 

correspondence for Salt Lake County entities with 

respect and professionalism.



MARRIAGE & PASSPORT 
2021 ACCOMPLISHMENTS
• Initiated a successful new appointment scheduling 

system:

• Currently, customers may schedule an appointment 

within 24 hours.

• Scheduling software confirms appointment and 

provides reminder of documentation needed, 

eliminating duplicate trips and customer confusion.

• US Dept of State has been catching up on backlogged 

applications.  Currently, routine passport applications 

are processed in 14 weeks, expedited passport 

applications are processed in 10 weeks.

• Passport applicants continue to arrive from out of 

state.

• Assistance with Elections



COUNCIL CLERK 
2021 ACCOMPLISHMENTS

• Successfully accommodated all meetings 

and obligations, while experiencing 

turnover and training of a new staff 

member.

• Continues to provide vital recorder 

services to the Metro Townships 

(reimbursed by MSD).  

• Added Debt Review, Redistricting 

Meetings



PASSPORT APPLICATIONS
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ELECTION CLERK
CORE MISSION
We conduct Salt Lake 

County Elections in a fair, 

transparent, accurate, and 

efficient manner.  We 

educate and encourage 

voter participation and 

maintain accurate election 

records.



ELECTION CLERK
2021 ACCOMPLISHMENTS

• Contracted with 18 cities, three metro townships, and six special service 

districts to conduct their elections (reimbursed by each entity). 

• Municipal Primary Election was held on August 10, 2021

Election was certified by respective Boards of Canvassers for all five 

participating cities on August 24, 2021 (Herriman, Murray, Taylorsville, 

West Jordan, West Valley)

• General Election on November 2, 2021

• Dramatic increase in requests for records & participation in election 

activities

Recent national allegations of election fraud have had a large impact on 

our office. GRAMA requests have increased nearly 800% from 2020. 

These requests have included appeals to make public ballot drop box 

pick-up routes, copy all 498,471 signed envelope affidavits from by-mail 

ballots in the 2020 General Election, and release every email sent or 

received by Clerk Sherrie Swensen that included the terms “mail-in 

ballot,” “absentee,” or “dropbox.”



INCREASE OF ACTIVE REGISTERED 
VOTERS
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REDESTRICTING
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• Provide administrative support to Redistricting 

Commission 

• Census data not released until September 16th

• 2020 Census data shows 1,185, 238 residents, a growth of 

15.1% over 2010 Census

• County Clerk & Surveyor staff created various map 

examples based on council and local school board 

redistricting criteria

• Deadline for finalization of precincts is December 31, 2021 

to accommodate candidate filing beginning January 1, 

2022 (those opting to gather signatures for ballot access)



RANKED CHOICE VOTING
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• Accommodating Ranked Choice Voting (RCV) 

for ten municipalities that adopted the method 

for this year’s municipal elections: Bluffdale, 

Cottonwood Heights, Draper, Magna, Midvale, 

Millcreek, Riverton, Salt Lake City, Sandy, South 

Salt Lake

• Challenges:

• Voter Information

• Ballot Instructions (two types)

• Ballot Formatting Complexity



SANDY CITY 

RCV BALLOT 

EXAMPLE 

(FRONT SIDE)



SANDY CITY 

RCV BALLOT 

EXAMPLE 

(BACK SIDE)



ELECTION CLERK
2022 NEW REQUESTS

• Capital Requests - $14,280

Office copy machine & high-speed scanner

• Restoration of COVID Cut for Voting Machines - $1M

300 voting machines & peripherals

• UPD Deputy Ballot Drop-box Pickup - $55,935
Political party representatives intend to monitor and 

follow ballot drop-box transport teams. Therefore, we 

feel increased security is essential. Nationally, poll 

workers have been harassed, not only at work, but also 

at their homes and even threatened with violence. To 

ensure the safety and security of ballot transport teams 

and the election, we are asking Sheriff/UPD officers to 

conduct this task.



THANK YOU
Sherrie Swensen, Clerk

385-468-7370

Lannie Chapman, Chief Deputy Clerk

385-468-7371

Michelle Blue, Fiscal Administrator

385-468-7425


